April 17, 1997

The Middlesex Governing Body met in special session on Thursday, April 17, 1997, at 7:30 p.m. in the conference room of the Town Hall. Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, Commissioners Fred Hough, Noami Powell, and Bascoe Lewis. Commissioner Isaac Lewis was absent.

The purpose of this meeting was to adopt a Flood Plan Management Ordinance and to work on the 1997-98 budget.

The board reviewed the Flood Plan Management Ordinance and Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to adopt the ordinance. His motion was seconded by Commissioner Fred Hough and carried unanimously. The entire ordinance is to become an addition to the town's regular zoning ordinance.

The board listened to Public Works Director Sanford Wilson as he discussed his salary. He presented members with a survey of salary ranges, stating he was under the normal range for his position.

Chief Brock also presented a pay scale that he wished to see implemented in order to bring his department up to a salary that would enable him to keep officers.

The board reviewed the survey and pay scale and went over a rough draft of the proposed budget, minus salaries. Commissioner Fred Hough recommended that the town adopt a pay scale for all employees in the near future.

A date of April 22, 1997, at 7:30 p.m. was set to continue the work process for the budget.

Having no further business, Commissioner Powell moved to adjourn.

Peggy Bissett

Town Clerk

Mayor Bobby R. Bissette Pins Commissioners

Naomi Powell Mark

Fred Hough 24